NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP
MINUTES of meeting held on Thursday December 12, at the Youth Centre.

Present:      Sue Prochak, Stephen Hardy, Judy Rogers, Lesley Smith, Peter Davies, Martin Bates, Tamara Strapp, Graham Browne, Nick Greenfield, Karen Ripley, Sheila Brazier.

Stephen thanked the Amenities Working Group for changing the date of their meeting to enable this meeting to take place.

1.  Apologies:     Jeremy Knott, Sean O'Hara, Emma Watkins, Alexander Church.

2.  Minutes of last meeting:  The incorrect date was amended.  The section under “Education” on page 3 was clarified to read that the Primary School currently has spaces, but they are concerned that the additional children from 155 new homes would probably take them over capacity.

The reference to Sedlescombe under the further agenda provided by Donna Moles was re-worded to “Sedlescombe had ignored the principles of development ...”, the rest of the sentence remaining unchanged.

3.  Matters arising: None.

4.  Discussion on revisions necessary to the Questionnaire results:  Stephen reported on a meeting he had had with Henry Dormer at Darvell, who had looked at the questionnaire results on the website and was unhappy at the way their results had been highlighted in various places. He also felt the responses from Darvell were not accurately reflected, particularly with reference to housing sites and was able to provide a copy of his own response to confirm this.  It was felt this raised wider concerns about the accuracy of the results.  Stephen had contacted Linda Jones, who said there had been “data slippage” and “data corruption”.  Angie Goodwin from the Parish Office had thoroughly examined the original data and produced her own analysis, which seemed to confirm the points Henry had raised.  Linda Jones produced a re-draft and re-analysis of the data.

The concern is that we published in good faith information which we now know to be inaccurate and which has gone into the public domain, and may have been taken on board by developers.  There could be seen to be an issue with our credibility in the way we have done our research.  Stephen had not tackled this so far with Linda before the subject was discussed by the Steering Group.  

The results now do not really affect the four most favoured sites, but they do affect the sites lower down the list.  A couple, such as the Vicarage land and the Robertsbridge Club, will go slightly higher up the list, but that may not necessarily be hugely important as the number of houses they might produce is not crucial to the whole Plan.

Angie had produced the same results as Linda's revision, but felt that from a statistical point of view the important fact is that 804 households responded, with 149 additional copies.  Darvell had a very large percentage of extras, i.e. more than one in each household, so was very much more heavily weighted for more than one person in each household returning a questionnaire.  Darvell pretty much voted en bloc, whereas no other group had done that.  It is not unknown in surveys of this type for a group to vote together, although that usually tends to apply to one choice rather than the whole questionnaire.    
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There was wide-ranging discussion on how to proceed.  (People not present at the meeting had sent their views to the effect that they were accepting of what had happened, but felt that the point now was to reaffirm our credibility.)  It was generally felt that what had happened was not catastrophic, but we do need to make it very clear on the website that there had been an error in processing the date, and draw attention to the fact that this had affected some of the results.  We have been as open as possible and have the original data available if anybody wants to refer to it. 

Darvell are happy with the proposal of a paragraph that says because of their style of community and life, they are excluded from the housing and employment statistics.  We will definitely not go with the first slide provided by Linda Jones.  Tamara and Sue will re-draft the introductory wording that had been on the website, and put it up again. 

There was much discussion of the Parish Newsletter, as 1000 had been prepared and printed with the original data that we had been given and it was waiting to go out.  The Newsletter had followed almost word for word the original information provided by Linda Jones on her PowerPoint presentation.   However in view of Darvell’s sensitivities all reference to them had been taken out, and it had presented site preferences without their view.  It was felt to be wrong to knowingly circulate information, which we now knew to be incorrect.  

The choices were to simply publish the results of the whole community, including Darvell, or to publish the results of the rest of the community excluding them.  Some members of the group felt strongly that Darvell should not be singled out, while others felt equally strongly that they should not be included, as they had all voted the same way.  Peter worked out that 11% of the population had produced 14% of the results, so it was not distorting things dramatically and therefore another reason for not singling them out.  

It was finally agreed that distribution of the newsletter would be held up and that it would be amended before it went out.  It is just the graphs that need re-doing; most of the rest of it can remain.  People can then be directed to the website for further detail.  Stephen will take up with Linda Jones the question of cost of reprinting and invite her to make a contribution. 
5.  Placecheck document:  It was unanimously agreed that the draft document could not be used in its present state, and that it was not possible to decide it by committee.  Martin and Sheila will get together to produce a final draft for everyone to consider.  Martin would deal with the photographs and hoped to be able to circulate a fresh draft by the end of the year, to give people time to consider before the next meeting.

6.  Update on various sites: Heathfield Gardens “West” are pursuing their own site plan with Affinity Sutton, who own the houses in the middle close where an access could be created.  Stephen has said to the owners of both parts of the site that we would really like both of them to produce a comprehensive plan, but co-operation between the two appears not to be happening.

Culverwells:  There has been discussion between the surgery and Glyndebourne Estate.  They are fairly positive about the idea of changing the business element of the site to being a health centre.  If it were not for the fact that the planning permission depends on both parts of the scheme going hand in hand, they could have got the development off the ground by now.  However it all looks more positive.
The Mill:  There has been a pre-planning meeting between the owners and the planning officers where the planners at Rother took a rather negative view, i.e. they were looking for far more 
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commercial provision on the site.  Sue had put the point to the planners that although we have not yet got the Neighbourhood Plan, we should be working together.  They have agreed to have a

meeting with the developers and representatives of the NP group to discuss where we are with the Plan.
United Reformed Church:  There had been a visit by a Rother officer to consider whether it would be a possible candidate for the Parish Council to apply for it to be listed as a community asset.  We could get Lottery money for conversion and upgrading, etc.  It is just if registered, to give the community the opportunity to do something with it rather than it being immediately sold off.  
7.  A.O.B.  Sue reported on Youth Voice.  The “Speak Out” event had been excellent.  It was held in the Club and attended by the local MP, A. Davies from the County Council and Ross McNay from the Parish Council, plus about 20 others.  The young people had performed raps, etc.  There is now a Uth Voice YouTube channel and their work will be on the Uth Voice section on the website.
Sue had also worked with Year 6 pupils at the primary school (10/ll -year-olds).  They had produced their ideas about what they would like for the village by 2012.  Their work will form part of our evidence base.
8.  Date of next meeting:  Tuesday January 12, 7.30 in the Youth Centre. 
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